
A Year in Review 
We are so thankful for all that God did during 2024. Lori and I want to thank you for faithfully praying and 
giving sacrificially to make the ministry in Chile possible. Here are a few highlights from this past year:


1. We officially constituted one church and ordained one pastor.

2. More than a dozen local churches partnered together to distribute 

more than 300,000 gospel tracts throughout Chile.

3. The Chile Baptist College enrolled 114 students from 4 different 

countries, and 14 students graduated from our programs. (Pictured: 
one of our graduates alongside two of our teachers.)


4. We hosted 7 camps, conferences, and retreats throughout the year, 
serving hundreds from the local Chilean churches.


5. Six groups from supporting churches in the USA visited the ministry.

6. Partnering with Medical Mission Outreach, we witnessed more 

professions of faith in a single week than any other since we’ve 
been in Chile.


7. Lori and I both taught classes at the Chile Baptist College. I also taught missions classes at the Vision 
School of Missions.


8. One of our Bible college students joined missionary Stephen Carrier in planting a new church near 
downtown Santiago.


9. God allowed me to speak at 20 different churches in 3 different countries.

10. Special projects made possible by your support include: (1) the purchase of land for Trinity Baptist; (2) a 

large metal structure at the Bible college, now serving as our 'chapel'; and (3) a fully furnished recording 
studio at the Bible college.


Finishing a Stage of Parenthood   
During the final weeks of 2024, Lori and I traveled to the USA to help Andrew transition into this next chapter of 
his life. He turned 18 on January 4th and will now continue his studies and work in the States. Despite his 
young age, Andrew has already completed high school, advanced through two years of Bible college studies 
with Veritas Baptist College, and launched an online business, Talknova, offering Spanish tutoring for those 
wanting to learn the language.


As our youngest child leaves the nest and steps into adulthood, Lori and I could not be prouder. Born in Chile, 
Andrew grew up witnessing God’s work on the mission field. He is prayerfully seeking God’s will and has a 
desire to return to Latin America as a missionary. Please join us in praying for him as he follows the Lord’s 
leading.
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